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However, Omi was not a person who tended to follow the trend.

Even for the sake of Tang Huan, Omi had a choice.

The next morning, General Monta’s men came to see Omi again.

“Omi, how has the consideration been all night?If you are willing to become a disciple of General
Monta, then I will immediately take you to the Heavenly Realm Monta’s General House.Of course, you
can continue to return to the Academy of Immortality afterwards if you wish, or if you don’t wish to
come back and serve at General Monta’s side, as you choose.”

Omi smiled, “Thank you General Monta for your kindness, Tang has been thinking about it all night, or,
forget it.”

“Omi, do you know what you’re talking about?”

“I know, I’ve made up my mind.”

“Omi, I know that in addition to General Monta, there is also the president of the Academy of
Immortals who is quite impressed with you, and he invited you to lunch, right?”

“Er.”

“Oh, Omi, you’re from the Earth Immortal Realm after all, so it’s normal that you don’t understand
what’s going on in the heavens.Perhaps in your eyes, the existence of the Academy of Immortals at
this moment, but I’m not afraid to tell you that in heaven, the Dean of the Academy of Immortals has a
very ordinary status, and your Dean’s family path is falling out of favor, there hasn’t been a single
takeable genius born for hundreds of millions of years, this is a sign of decline.He originally had a
beautiful and immortal daughter, but that daughter, I heard that ten million years ago, she wasn’t very
old yet, and she was messing around with a poor kid from the Earth Immortal Realm, which made the
entire Heavenly Realm a laughing stock.In short, if you don’t choose General Monta, you’ll regret it for
the rest of your life.”

Omi said, “Thank you Senior for reminding me, but I’ll stick to my choice.” One second to remember to
read the book

“You are truly unsculptable.”

“Oh, I can’t carve it, I know that myself, thanks again to General Monta.”

“Huh.”The man flew away with a shake of his sleeve.

When Omi turned around, he saw Tang Huan behind him.

Tang Huan said, “Husband, he’s right, my grandfather really doesn’t have as good a future as General
Monta’s side.”



Omi smiled, “I’ve heard that tone from your mother yesterday, but, where so what, I’ll be where you
are.”

“Husband.”Tang Huan threw herself into Omi’s embrace.

“Alright, your Husband never believed in family backgrounds, all the way back, how many family
backgrounds are ten thousand times stronger than mine, but in the end, they’re no longer fart in front
of me.I’m sure that one day, that General Monta will probably have to call me boss in front of me.”

“Shh, don’t say that nonsense.”

“Hehe, no one should hear it.”

Omi and Tang Huan returned to the room.

Omi asked, “What that man just said, the person who is now the laughing stock of the entire Heavenly
Realm is your mother, Ding Lan, right?”

“Well, will you laugh at my mother?”

“How come.”

“Actually, my mother-in-law was pitiful, she was really too impulsive back then, she was only five
hundred thousand years old, she was still a silly and unknown young girl, she followed her father to
the Immortal Academy, but she never expected to meet a man from the Immortal Academy, that man
was very talented and handsome, my mother-in-law was young after all, and my father in my previous
life probably knew my mother-in-law’s identity and intended to do so.My mother was overwhelmed by
the sweetness of the words, and soon after, I was born.But it was too late for my grandfather to find
out at this time.My father, fearing that my grandfather would kill him, left my mother behind.

And I, too, escaped from the Academy of Immortals.My mother had to face it alone, and my
grandfather, of course, couldn’t tolerate me and wanted to kill the bad seed.So, my mother could only
take me with her and run around.That’s why when I was in the mortal realm, I recovered my memories
of my previous life, but all I had of my previous life was to run east and west.My mother-in-law ran
away with me for less than ten years before my grandfather’s people caught up with me, and my past
life, a short life, ended.My mother felt very sorry for me, but fortunately she had already stayed
behind, so after I was reincarnated and reborn, my mother still found me.”

“I see, so you were killed by your grandfather in your previous life.”

“Yes, from what my mother said, the father who left me and mymother behind in my previous life was
also later found by my grandfather, and my grandfather took him down in pieces.”

“Oh, so it seems that your former father, who was also not a decent man, is suspected of having
seduced your mother.”

“He is not entirely to blame, my mother was not deeply involved in the world before she was attracted
to seduce.”

“Then in this life, why did your grandfather accept you again?”Don Omi asked.

“Now, it’s been tens of millions of years since this happened, and it’s time to be laughed at.Besides, my
mother has promised never to claim externally that I am the reincarnation of her daughter.Regarding
the fact that it was my mother who gave birth to the child, except for my grandfather and his close
friends, the rest of those who knew about it are all dead.”



“Why can’t it be known?”

“At any rate, my mother is a lady’s daughter, and although she accidentally made the mistake of being
with a man from the Earth Immortal Realm, my grandfather declared to the world that they were only
in love and definitely didn’t have a promiscuous relationship, do you think that people can know about
something like having a child?Now, in heaven, I must call to the outside world my maternal aunt, the
child of one of my mother’s deceased brothers.My name, in heaven, is Ding Huan.”

“I go.”

“In heaven, my mother-in-law has been ridiculed, but it’s all unconfirmed gossip, and my grandfather
expects my mother-in-law to find a good man in the future.”

Omi said in his heart, having already given birth and still wanting to find a good man to take over.

“Your eyes just flashed, were you talking about my mother-in-law in your heart?”Tang Huan was busy
asking.

“Ah, no no, how come, huh.”

“Alright, let’s stop, it’s already noon, my grandfather’s people should be here to take you to dinner
later.”

“Are you coming with us?”

“My grandfather didn’t know I knew you, so I don’t think I was asked to go.My mother has been afraid
to let my grandfather know about me and you, perhaps, just in case another joke came up.Comparing
the situation you and I are in now, it kind of reminds me of the situation my mother was in with my
father back then.”

“Oh, that was before, I guess it’s different now that I’ve practiced the Star Shift, didn’t you see that
General Monta came to invite me.”

“Uh-huh.”

Just then, a shout came from outside, “Is Omi here?”

“I’m in.”Omi busily walked out and saw that it was the dean’s crony who had come to invite him
yesterday.

“Omi, let’s go, the dean is waiting for you.”

“Good.”

Omi was busy following the dean’s trusted aide.This dean’s trusted aide was called Anmisi.

Soon, it arrived at the dean’s home.

The dean was indeed waiting.

Omi came to a different courtyard and entered a hall in the other courtyard, and saw not only the dean,
but also Omi’s mother, Ding Lan.
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